Director of Operation Report-October 2021

BHS:  The brick restoration is almost complete.  It should be finished in the next 1-2 weeks.  The basement and first floor bathrooms are almost finished.  The tile and flooring have been installed and the fixtures have been delivered.  Once the bathroom partitions arrive, both restrooms will be open.  We anticipate end of Oct or beginning of Nov.  We are down a custodian at the high school as Eric had to resign due to medical issues.  We have begun the interview process and hope to hire someone in the next couple of weeks.  On Oct 15, a storm came through and caused damage to the seven different rooms in the high school.  This was a result of the roof not being properly sealed after work has been done.  Our contractors were in on that Saturday and Sunday working on resolving the issue.  Fortunately, we did not lose and days as we were able relocate two classrooms that received the most damage.  As of Oct 20, all rooms were back up and functioning.  

GES:  The construction crew has continued work on the outside of the building.  The new flooring should be delivered in early Nov.  We are working with the contractors on timing to start this process.  The front of the building is moving along and is currently on schedule.

Athletic Complex:  Fall sports are winding down and basketball is getting started.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Transportation:  Our Southgate route and our pre/k route are both up and running.  We have two teachers who have begun their CDL training, so we will have two new substitute drivers in the coming months.

